

CHAIRMAN
COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

## COMMISSIONER - 11<sup>TH</sup> DISTRICT COOK COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

January 14, 2022

Honorable Sean M. Morrison Cook County Commissioner – District 17 118 N Clark Street Cook County Building – Suite 567 Chicago, IL 60602

Dear Commissioner Morrsion,

I am in receipt of your letter dated January 13, 2022, requesting a special meeting of the Finance Committee be convened to address the possibility of delayed delivery of 2<sup>nd</sup> installment tax bills in 2022.

As Chairman of the Finance Committee, I share your concern about the economic implications of such a delay on local taxing bodies and I know that the President's Office has convened a policy working group consisting of members from the Assessor's Office, the Board of Review, the County Clerk's Office, and the President's Office to ensure improved coordination among the offices with a focus on the tax bill delivery schedule.

At this time there is no agenda item in the Finance Committee that would allow the Committee to convene to discuss this issue with the Assessor, Board of Review, County Clerk and Treasurer's Office. I encourage you to reach out to the working group for an update on this issue, and, if the matter still merits further discussion, a resolution calling for a Finance Committee hearing on the matter can be introduced at the February Cook County Board meeting.

Sincerely,

John P. Daley

Chairman, Finance Committee

CC: Hon. Toni Preckwinkle, Cook County Board President Cook County Board of Commissioners

John & Daley

